Ski for Light, Inc. 

Executive Committee Meeting
Thursday, December 14, 2023
Teleconference

Minutes

Welcome. President, Julie Coppens, called the meeting to order at 8:00 P.M. Eastern Standard Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Julie Coppens, President
Krista Erickson, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Tim McCorcle, Treasurer
Bob Hartt, Director-at-Large
Mike Evelo, Director-at-Large
Bonnie O’Day, observer

Record of email vote. On October 11, Julie Coppens posted the following motion: I move that we award [name] a one-time, 100 percent scholarship to 
attend SFL 2024, drawing on funds donated to us from the disbanded 
Wisconsin Regional program. The motion was seconded by Mike Evelo. After 
discussion related to SFL stipend policy and Executive Committee authority 
to commit funds, the motion passed by a vote of 4 to 2.

Approval of Minutes. It was moved by Tim and seconded by Mike that the minutes of the October 2, 2023, meeting be approved as distributed. The motion passed.

Budget/Finance. The Budget and Finance Committee is working with the Policy Committee on refining a few finance-related policies. They are nearly finished.

Proposed Waiver of liability for local volunteers. Krista drafted a waiver of liability for the local volunteers in Rhinelander. It was agreed that Krista would run this draft past the SFL pro bono attorney.

Applications/Acceptances. At the moment, 115 guides, 107 visually impaired skiers, 3 mobility impaired skiers, and 21 other attendees have been accepted. With limited space and a large number of applicants, managing acceptances has been a difficult challenge this year.

SFL 50th Anniversary Gala in Minneapolis 10/12/2024. The 50th anniversary committee is planning a variety of activities to commemorate the 50 years of SFL. Marion and her team are planning a gala to be held in Minneapolis October 12, 2024. The event is expected to raise funds for SFL, but there are expenses associated with holding the event. Marion will draft a detailed proposal for the Board’s consideration at the annual meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:03 P.M.
